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I think commerce gets in the way of everything. Really, when
you look at it, our addiction to commerce is what’s caused all
this. They get people in a situation where they’re completely
dependent upon the commercial system, where they have to pay
to be alive. And just the threat of removing that income from
them is enough to keep them under control. It’s enough to get
them to do what you want them to do.
That’s why they want people to get trades as well. They get a
trade as a plumber or a builder or this, or that, or a
mechanic. So you only learn how to do one thing, not
everything. And you can’t go and become self-sufficient
because you’re only good at one thing. You need to get another
tradesman who’s got another trade to come in and do something
else, you know. And again, you’re all dependent upon this
commercial system. So all they have to do is take your
finances away from you. And that’s it, they’ve got you. Take
away your ability to be able to earn a living, because people
think they have to earn a living – they can’t just live.
They’ve got to actually pay to be alive.
What freaked me out when I was four is when I realized that
people had to pay to be alive. They had to actually pay to put
a roof over their heads. They couldn’t just live, and they
would be so readily discarded by society if they didn’t have
money. You can see what money is really for folks. They say
money is the root of all evil. And people say, oh no, they

mean, the love of money is the root of all evil. NO, it’s
money itself.
You don’t need this shit folks. It gets in the way of
everything. It prevents you from being all that you can be
because you’re dependent upon this economic system all the
time. That’s why they created it. That’s why they get you to
do these things. That’s why they put the whole system in place
folks, just to be able to control you – just the way they’re
doing now.
You know, when I look at the last hundred years of society,
even the loss of all of our life skills and medicinal skills
with what they called witches, who weren´t witches. They were
simply healers and midwives. But they got to kill all of them,
get rid of all those medicinal skills, and bring us into this
allopathic medicine system, which is basically just killing
us. And now they can lock you out of that as well. So, people
don’t have any skills. They don’t know how to look after
themselves anymore.
People can’t just walk into the wild because people think that
land ownership is real. You can’t just go and live in the
forest. I mean, somebody owns it or its government land or
something. You can’t just go and live there. Oh no, that’s
terribly radical. You got to have permission to do everything.
They don’t want people focused on freedom folks.
If people just believe in themselves and know themselves, none
of this could happen. That’s the answer to the whole thing for
you. That’s why you don’t need violence. All you need is for
people to remember who and what they are. This is what I’ve
tried to say, right since the beginning of my shows – ever
since I started doing these reports. Back when I did my first
shows back in 2008, it was all spiritual stuff. Just trying to
empower people into remembering themselves. You know, that’s
what all this is about. That’s how they’re able to do this
because people don’t believe in themselves, you know. That’s

what all this is about.
That’s how they’re able to do this because people don’t
believe in themselves. They believe in other people all the
time. You know, if people would just believe in themselves,
all I’ve ever tried to do with these shows is encourage
empowerment with people. And why I’ve always said you can’t
put me on a pedestal. Because I’m just the same as you. And
that’s the point. That’s the point of the whole thing. I’m
just prepared to speak.
Most people don’t believe in their ability to speak. They
don’t believe in their ability to be able to express their own
opinions because they just don’t believe in themselves. They
don’t trust themselves that they’ll get it right, you know.
Just say it folks, just say what you feel. Love the people
around you. Help the people around you.
You know that’s what all of this has been about – all the
radio shows that I’ve done, all the films that I’ve made. The
very first film that I made, The Big Picture, back in 2008 –
just to point out what the issue is, and to point out how
simple the solution would be. Because this whole thing that
they’re doing now, as I said before, they want your soul.
They’ve already got so many people’s souls, so many people who
believe the matrix is real, believe authority is real, believe
this government system is real, believe all this crap –
because they don’t believe in themselves.
And if people could suddenly have that epiphany, and go “Wow,
I’ve got value. I’ve actually got value. I’m the same as
everybody else.” We all have equal value. We might not have
equal attributes. We might not have skills. We might not have
equal talents. You might have been born in different
circumstances, whatever. But we all have value. We all have
the ability to have an idea that will change the world.
Because even when you look at this whole system, it’s just an
idea.

That’s the thing, people know, so many people out there know
what’s going on, but they just don’t say anything because they
don’t believe in themselves. And if they did, the whole thing
would go away. If people believed in themselves, we wouldn’t
be in this position to begin with. You don’t need to believe
in others. You don’t need to believe that anybody in the truth
movement has got the answer for you, is going to lead you to
safety – because it’s up to YOU. It’s up to each individual to
do this for themselves.
Like I said it before, I mean, I won’t be here all the time.
I’m 64. I’m not going to live forever. I’m sure that they’re
onto me. There are so many trolls out there now, and I’m sure
they’d really like me to be quiet. I’m sure they’d really like
to shut me up in any way they can. And what happens when they
do that? You know, if you’re dependent on me or you’re
dependent on other people to help you believe in yourself,
you’ll just fall because you haven’t got that guidance. It’s
really within you now if you would just look and see, and just
BELIEVE IN YOURSELF. That’s what all this is about.

